29 January 2010

Minutes of the Executive Committee of COMPRES, from meeting on January 29 2010

Attending:  Williams, Tyburczy, van Orman, Weidner, Panero, Sharp, Agee, Bass and Liebermann 

Absent:  None

1.  Approval of minutes of ExComm meeting of January 8, 2010.
(Quentin Williams) Minutes approved.

2. COMPRES Budget FY2010-2011

Q. Williams presiding

Bass was notified by his business office that the sponsored research office would only charge a fee for initiating new subcontracts. Existing SBU subcontracts would be continued through UIUC without IDC. There would be a fee on two new subcontracts (to Stony Brook and Princeton). 

ALS would receive funding for support of two beam line scientists. 

The revised budget distributed on 27 January to the Executive Committee was unanimously approved.

Management of ALS (Q. Williams presenting)

The report of the Facilities Committee that came out of the December 2009 site visit to the ALS was unanimously endorsed. 

A proposal was made to form a COMPRES Management Team (CMT) to oversee the high-pressure beam line 12.2.2 at the ALS. This proposal was in response to the Site Visit Report. The charge of CMT was discussed. The CMT would provide oversight and input on the prioritization of activities at ALS, in particular it would determine how the beam line scientists supported by COMPRES are utilized. Members of the CMT were tentatively identified: Williams & Bass (co-chairs), Chair of the Facilities Committee (presently W Panero),other candidate members; . this slate of candidates was endorsed by a unanimous vote. Continuity is needed at least up to submission of the next COMPRES renewal. D Lambert was advised of this decision.

The next meeting will be on February 12, 2010.

Meeting adjourned at 3:50 EST. 

